
 
  

 
 

 
 

 

REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
MEETING DATE:  May 21, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:     Request for Surplus Vehicle 
 
PRESENTER: Jimmy Brissie, Public Safety Director 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  No 
 
      
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
Staff have been working closely with the County Garage and Facility Services to identify vehicles for 
use by additional Emergency Services department staff who were onboarded after Hurricane Helene.  
These vehicles are needed for disaster site assessments as well as regular response activities.  During 
FY25 funds were included in the Fire Services budget for the replacement of FM-017, a 2012 Nissan 
Frontier.  Staff are requesting the Board consider maintaining this vehicle in the fleet to support the 
additional staff needed for response and recovery activities. 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
The Board is requested to approve the retention of FM-017, a 2012 Nissan Frontier, in the County fleet 
to be utilized by Emergency Services.     
 
  Suggested Motion: 
 

I move the Henderson County Board of Commissioners approve the retention of FM-017, 
a 2012 Nissan Frontier, in the County fleet to be utilized by Emergency Services. 


